
  

 

 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes 
 

At Iowa State University Foundation 

April 13, 2017 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Kaela Black, Membership Chair at 8:03 a.m.   

 

Present:  32 Human Resource Professionals  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

 Attendees introduced themselves and their place of work. 

 Deb Malsom shared their Excellence in the Workplace professional development series for 

2017. Meetings are held at the DMACC campus the first Tuesday of the month. Through 

the partnership with our chapter, members will be able to attend for free.  Cyclone17 is the 

code that should be entered in order for Cyclone SHRM Members to use.  

 Deb Malsom shared a job opportunity that will be coming available for high level HR 

position with a salary of $80,000-$100,000 per year in Ames.  Please see her if interested. 

 Iowa State University has a current position in Human Resources for a one year 

commitment.  Please see ISU website. 

 

Financials: 

The March 2017 financial report was attached to the meeting announcement.  March’s ending balances 

were: 

 Checking - $21,152.57 

 Savings - $3,779.41 

 CD #1 - $8,854.12 

 CD #2 - $5,240.75 

Motion was made and seconded to approve the March 31, 2017 financials as presented. Motion 

carried.  

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of the March 9, 2017, meeting were posted on the chapter website and attached to the 

meeting announcement. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Membership Report: 

Kaela Black shared that there are currently 122 members.  If you did not received an email that means 

you have been taken off the list because we have not received your 2017 membership form.  Reminder 

that all members must complete a new form, they were provided electronically and paper copies are 

available.  

 

Education Update: 

Teresa is on Maternity leave.  Today’s program has been approved for only SHRM credits.  

 

Technology Update: 

No report. 

 



Diversity Update: 

Michelle Stotts stated that if there are any members who have an interest on working on the program 

topics for 2018, please see Michelle. 

 

Foundation Update: 

No report. 

 

New Business: 

 Kaela reported that at the end of the month, Cyclone SHRM’s CD will mature and we will 

roll it back over into a new CD. 

 

Old Business:  

 None 

 

Business meeting adjourned. 

 

Program: 

Rita Perea presented “From Frantic to Fabulous:  Finding Work-Life Balance (Again).” 

 

Closing 

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m. The next meeting will be on May 11
th

 at the ISU Foundation. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Cheryl Baker 

Secretary/Treasurer 


